
UNITED STATES SENATE 
Committee on Foreign Relations 

June 29, 1951. 

Mr. Amon G. Carter 
Fort Worth Star-Telegram 
Fort Worth, Texas 

My dear Amon: 

I have your endorsement of Frank :B. Potter 
for reappointment as United States Attorney for the 
Northern District of Texas. I share your fine estimate 
of Frank and am glad to report that I have already re­
commended him to the President for another term. 
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With all good wishes, I am 

Sincerely, 

/s/ TOM CONNALLY 


